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James Lunney, MP

Private Members’ Bill C-420

Dr. James Lunney has been the Member of Parliament for Nanaimo-Alberni since November 2000. James was born and raised in Winnipeg; he obtained a Bachelor of Science degree from the University of Manitoba (1972) and a Doctor of Chiropractic from the Canadian Memorial Chiropractic College (Toronto - 1976). He is a member of the Canadian Alliance.

After practicing chiropractic health care in Kitchener, Ontario for approximately 15 years, the Lunneys relocated to Vancouver Island where James established West Coast Chiropractic in Parksville and practiced for another 9 years. In addition to serving thousands of Island residents professionally, James has contributed community service through the Rotary Club, Chamber of Commerce, North Vancouver Island Chiropractic Society and the local church. 

On March 20th, 2003, Dr. Lunney introduced Private Members’ Bill C-420, An act to amend the Food and Drugs Act, in the House of Commons. It received the first hour of debate on April 9th, 2003, and it is scheduled for a second hour of debate on October 20th. The bill will then be voted on at second reading; if C-420 passes at second reading, it will be referred to the Standing Committee on Health for review and recommendations before returning to the House of Commons for further debate and voting.

Bill C-420 would amend the definition of ‘food’ in the Food and Drugs Act to include dietary supplements, herbs and other natural health products, and amend the definition of ‘drug’ to exclude food. The bill would also eliminate Sections 3(1), 3(2) and Schedule A of the Act, which prevents anyone from conveying the scientific information that Natural Health Products could be used to treat, mitigate or prevent diseases listed in Schedule A. This legislative action was an explicit recommendation of the government-appointed 17-member Transition Team assembled to steer the Natural Health Products Directorate (NHPD) into being. The government ignored the recommendation, and has continued to use these antiquated sections of the Food and Drugs Act to restrict access to products and information that could considerably improve health care outcomes in Canada.
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